Idaho Association of Health Underwriters

Board of Trustees Meeting

December 2nd 2021
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:  Guy Stubbs, Ernie Kroll, Ryan Heider, Knute Kleven, Steve Moore, Rhonda Bartholomew, Lisa Brown and Wendy Leatham
BOARD MEMBERS EXCUSED: Nathan Semons, Angie Jackson, Dawna Aragon, Pedro Rojas, Brett Thomas, Malia Rogers, Phaedra Anderson, Sue Stokesberry, Terrie Trevino, Korey Ashton, Jeremy Watson and 
Glen Ogden
GUESTS PRESENT: Benn Brocksome, IAHU Lobbyist  
Assignments:
· Wendy – send sponsor packets out again in January.
· All – vote to approve November 4, 2021 minutes at the January meeting.
· All – vote to accept the November 2021 financials at the January meeting.

· Phaedra / legislative committee – schedule Legislator meetings asap.

· Local chapters – plan to deliver HUPAC Admin fund contributions at Cap Conference.

Meeting called to order at 10:34am
Reading of NAHU Anti-Trust Statement

Associations are subject to strict scrutiny under antitrust laws because an association is, by its nature, a group of competitors joined together for a common business purpose. The antitrust laws require companies to make certain decisions by themselves, not in conjunction with competitors. Therefore, associations and their members must proceed with extreme caution in certain area of activity to insure against violation of the antitrust laws. Discussions of current or future prices or commissions and refusing to deal with or boycotting any insurance carrier are among a number of areas specifically prohibited by the anti-trust laws and will not be permitted in today’s meetings.
1. Roll Call 
2. Review previous action items 
3. President’s Report – Guy Stubbs, IAHU President
a. Upcoming Events
· Day on the Hill w/ NAIFA (Thursday, Feb. 3rd, 2022) Planning for an in person event.
· Capitol Conference (Feb. 28th – March 2nd, 2022) Washington, DC 
· NAHU is planning for an in person event

· Leadership Conference is on February 27th 
· IAHU Health Symposium ( Thursday, April 28th, 2022) Galaxy Event Center
· Nathan plans to have first planning meeting in January.

· Ethics Course (TBD)
· National Conference (June 25th – 28th, 2022) Austin, TX
· Region VII Meeting (August 2022) Idaho
b. 2022 Sponsorship Packages
· The 2022 sponsorship packages were emailed out in September. Wendy will send again in January.
· Guy mentioned that YHI will most likely continue as a sponsor. They would also like to speak at the symposium to discuss the new verification and qualification process for next year.
4. Reports
a. Secretary / Treasurer’s Report – Ernie Kroll, IAHU Secretary/Treasurer

· Review of November 4, 2021 board meeting minutes. Since there were not enough board members present to hold a vote, we will vote to approve the November 2021 minutes at the January 2022 board meeting.

· Review of November 2021 Profit & Loss and Balance Sheet. Since there were not enough board members present to hold a vote, we will vote to accept the November 2021 financials at the January 2022 board meeting.
5. Committee Reports
a. Membership / Retention Report – Ryan Heider, Knute Kleven, Dawna Aragon
· Certificates are being mailed out to new members statewide.
b. Awards Report – Sue Stokesberry, Terrie Trevino
c. Professional Development Report– Steve Moore, Malia Rogers
· Steve and Malia will work with Nathan and the symposium committee to help in getting the symposium CE filed.
· NAIFA is handling the CE filing for Day on the Hill.
d. Communications Report – Brett Thomas, IAHU Communications Chair
· Next newsletter will be in December.
e. HUPAC Report – Rhonda Bartholomew, IAHU HUPAC Chair
· Rhonda had a call this week with Region VII HUPAC Chair, Ray Magnuson. 
· NAHU is pushing for 100% board participation for state and local boards, with a minimum contribution of either the 12x12 or $150 per year.
· Also, NAHU is asking that chapters bring their Admin Fund contributions to Capitol Conference rather than National Conference.
f. Media Relations Report – Pedro Rojas, IAHU Media / Social Media Chair 
g. Legislative Report – Phaedra Anderson, Benn Brocksome
· Capitol Conference 2022
· Those registered so far are: Rhonda Bartholomew, Guy Stubbs, Tara Tandrow, Robert Tierney and Lisa Wilson. Also planning to attend are: Sue Stokesberry, Pedro Rojas and 

Lisa Brown. Guy also reminded everyone about NAHU’s first time attendee scholarship. 

Guy will send Wendy the application to forward out to everyone.
· Legislator meetings need to be scheduled soon. For any virtual meetings, please schedule for the week after Cap Conference. This will allow time for people to be back at their offices with more reliable internet connections.
· Southern Idaho members who are attending have reserved a VRBO to save costs.
· Legislative Update, Benn Brocksome
· Benn reported that the 2021 Legislative session wrapped up the week before Thanksgiving. 

· The 2022 Legislative session starts with the State of the State address on January 10th.

· The Idaho DOI has a new Senior Deputy Attorney General, Karl Klein. Benn knows him personally and feels he will be great to work with.

· There is a push by Representative Furniss to bring back the bill that we helped kill last year, regarding school districts. Benn will keep us posted on this.
· The redistricting committee sent out a map of version three. We will likely have a decision in January.
h. Symposium Report – Nathan Semons, IAHU President-Elect / Symposium Chairperson

· 2022 Symposium – Thursday, April 28th @ the Galaxy Event Center.
· Nathan is working on a few ideas; major planning will start up in January.
6. Local Chapter Reports
a. Treasure Valley AHU – Lisa Brown, TVAHU President
· October membership meeting was a webinar on self-funded strategies.

· November meeting was on PEO exit strategies.

· Christmas charity auction will benefit City Light.
· Upcoming meetings include: 

· Peter Sorenson, Blue Cross of Idaho – Upcoming changes to Medigap plans.
· Your Health Idaho – presentation by Frances Nagashima
b. Southern Idaho AHU – Jeremy Watson, SIAHU President 
· Christmas charity – donating hams to the Salvation Army. Goal is to donate 50 hams.
c. North Idaho AHU – Ernie Kroll, NIAHU President
· Focusing on the Christmas charity event and February membership meeting.
d. Eastern Idaho AHU – Glen Ogden, EIAHU President
7. New Business
8. Closing comments 

Meeting adjourned at 11:09am
